





SBCCD Sustainability Committee Minutes from February 28, 2014

Members Present					
Scott Stark	X	Larry Cook	X	Algie Au	X_
Aaron Beaver		Lisa Shimeld	X_	Ruth Greyraven	
Sergio Mendoza	_X	Kathleen Rowle	ey_x_	Chris Cassadas	
Junior Gutierrezx_					
Attendees – Larry Cook, Scott Stark, Algie Au, Lisa Shimeld, Sergio Mendoza, Junior Gutierrez,					
Kathleen Rowley					
Discussions					
Report on Curriculum (SBCCD Goal 6)					

Algie Au reported for Valley that a standing committee has been established at the Valley campus. SBCCD Sust Committee members from Valley to form core group of Valley committee members. Also stated that the stipends offer from the Chancellor's office needs to be verified.

I. Cook stated he would follow up with the Chancellor on behalf of the committee for definition

L Cook stated he would follow up with the Chancellor on behalf of the committee for definition of stipends.

CHC – L Cook gave report of meeting with Denise Allen-Hoyt CHC Academic Senate Pres. on the start of discussions with faculty for incorporation of Sustainability into curriculum. Discussion did in fact take place at the Academic senate meeting. No formal direction has been relayed. Further discussions need to be completed for status.

Student Perspectives / Reports

Sergio Mendoza inquired as to the status of the Valley waste diversion programs. S Stark stated that the metrics are available for review as requested. Waste diversion programs at both campuses are active.

Junior Gutierrez CHC provided status report of student operated recycling program. Containers are in place with more to be set up. Some collection of bottles and cans has been completed and stored at the CHC M&O building. Receptacles were full at time of report. Students to make another round of capture of recyclables.

ACU Presidents Climate Commitment

L Cook stated an extension for the carbon reduction plan has been submitted. The CRP must be filed by April 30, 2014. L Cook will provide draft for review by the committee prior to submission by April 30. A rough estimate of carbon reductions of 2% per annually is being considered viable.

Grant Pathways / Center of Excellence

K Rowley provided conversation of possible grants to include grades 10-12

Dashboard / Websites

Sustainability Committee to provide information to Kelly Goodrich for sustainability information to be included into the District website. L Cook to make contact and provide information as needed. Both campuses need to have their CIO include sustainability information to campus web sites.

I. Cook provide latest on the District Sustainability Dashboard. Chancellor Baron instructed I. Cook and Dr. Glen Kuck to work out any provisions that might be helpful. Dr. Kuck stated that the Climatec proposal has some technical burdens that would need to be defined. Final perspective is that the dashboard might be premature as no curriculum has been defined and not much building sub metering information is currently available from both campuses. Dr. Kuck is to relay this perspective to the Chancellor. More discussions to follow.

Next meeting date - March 28, 2014, 1:00 -2:00 pm @ SBCCD. Invitations to follow.